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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Jim Love, Chair

JACKSONVILLE WATERWAYS COMMISSION
Wednesday, March 13, 2013
City Council Chamber
9:30 a.m.

The monthly meeting of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission was called to order at 9:35 a.m. on Wednesday, March 13, 2013, in the City Council Chamber, by the Chairman, Council Member Jim Love.

In attendance: Council Members Jim Love (Chair), Lori Boyer (Vice Chair), John Crescimbeni; Commissioners Gary L. Anderson, Edward J. Fleming, Jr., John Godfrey, Ralph C. Hodges, Raymond S. Pringle, Jr., Scott Shine, Stephen Swann, Penny Thompson; Commissioner Lane T. Burnett and State Representative Lake Ray were excused; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Dr. Quinton White, Jacksonville University; Captain Jim Suber, Waterways Coordinator; Tera Meeks, Chief, Waterfront Management Programming; James Richardson, Environmental Protection Board; Vince Seibold, Chief, Water Quality Division; Captain Mike Getchell, Jacksonville Marine Transportation Exchange; Lisa Rinaman, St. Johns Riverkeeper; Geoffrey Sample, St. Johns Water Management District; Radha Pyati, University of North Florida; Lieutenant Commander Robert Butts, United States Coast Guard; Mike Hollingsworth, United States Army Corps of Engineers; Marilyn Allen, Legislative Assistant; John J. Jackson, City Council Research Division.
The Commission voted to approve the minutes for its February 13, 2013 meeting.
In Legislative Matters, the Committee voted 10-0 to recommend approval of RESO 2013-138, Approp $163,012…from Environmental Protection Fund for 3 Addnl Yrs for Joint Proj by JU & UNF on a Comprehensive  Report on Health & State of the St. Johns River….Vince Seibold, Chief, Environmental Quality Division, explained what the legislation entailed.  He noted that the legislation would continue to analyze the impact of projects completed through the Mayor’s River Accord, which is focused on restoring the health of the St. Johns River through nutrient reduction efforts.  In answer to a question, Mr. Seibold indicated the increased salinity that will result from the planned deepening of the river’s channel for JaxPort would be analyzed as well.  Council Member John Crescimbeni commended Mr. Seibold for providing the Commission (and Council Committees) with helpful white papers with pertinent background information on proposed legislation.
The Commission engaged in a discussion of the Florida Boater Improvement Fund Expenses program.  Commissioner Scott Shine had previously requested that the Waterways Commission take a look at the Recreational Vessel Registration Fees that fund the Florida Boater Improvement Fund.  The Boater Improvement Fund is available  for the repair of damaged docks, piers and other marine projects that are constructed for the use of boaters.  Tera Meeks, Chief, Waterfront Management & Programming, explained the process of the City’s use of State-appropriated funds on waterways projects and how the expenditures are reported and sent back to Tallahassee.  The Waterways Commissioners engaged Ms. Meeks on the process.  Commissioner Shine felt that there were problems with the way expenditures are reported in the procedures  currently in place.  

Commissioners raised numerous concerns and asked for clarifications on figures in the report.   Council Member Crescimbeni would like the see the Council Auditor’s Office involved in the expenditures reporting process; he indicated that he will request the Council Auditor to look into this matter.
Commissioner Scott Shine suggested that a Waterways Authority with staff be created.

The Commission next heard the St. Johns River Status Report (and Water Quality and  Manatees) from Dr. Quinton White.  Dr. White reported on the recent visit of the non-profit research institute Ocearch whose vessel and crew track, tag and release sharks.  With  University of Florida and Jacksonville University students aboard, the Ocearch Global Shark Tracker vessel reeled in a 2,000 pound great white shark off the coast of Jacksonville on Sunday, March 3rd.
Dr. White reported that 2 pygmy whales died over the weekend; a mother and her calf.

150 manatees have died in Southwest Florida as a result of a red tide epidemic.

When measured on March 3rd, the river’s temperature averaged 57∘; the salinity was normal.  On March 11th, the temperature had climbed to 62∘; the salinity had increased, as well.  Dr. White explained that  the temperature at night drives the river temperature.    Regarding rainfall, Dr. White indicated that we are behind normal levels.
With regard to manatee sightings, Dr. White reported that while JU had not been doing any flying, the U.S. Coast Guard Air Auxiliary will be doing some flying and tracking for the City.  Dr. White reported that there have been no water-craft related manatee deaths. Since January 2013, there have been six manatee deaths: 4 resulted from cold stress; the cause for the other 2 is undetermined.  Dr. White reported that the dolphins are back; he described the report of two dolphins in distress in our area.

In the monthly update on St. Johns River Issues, St. Johns Riverkeeper Lisa Rinaman noted that it was River Month; she referenced the impending annual St. Johns River Clean-Up;
announced that the proposed legislation in Tallahassee that would have allowed toxins to be disposed of in our waterways was tabled pending further study.  Ms. Rinaman reported that on March 19th,  State Senator John Thrasher would be hosting his annual River Caucus in Tallahassee.
Vanessa Harper and Dawn Emerick made a presentation on the Riverwalk Project: a grassroots, community-based initiative to showcase the downtown St. Johns River waterfront.  The project began in 2010 with the goal of enhancing Jacksonville’s Riverwalk and engaging its users.  The project began on the Southbank; today, it includes the Northbank, as well.  Along the pedestrian-friendly Riverwalk, informational markers and kiosks will be paired with an interactive website and a smart-phone mobile app that will feature guided narrations on health & wellness, the environment and river ecology,
arts and entertainment and history.  The five sponsors of the Riverwalk Project include: The St. Johns Riverkeeper, the Cultural Council of Greater Jacksonville, the Health Planning Council of Northeast Florida, the City of Jacksonville and the Jacksonville Historical Society.

In Old Business, Commissioner Scott Shine put a question regarding the F.I.N.D. priority projects list legislation to Council Member John Crescimbeni.  Commissioner Shine wanted to know if, in the future, it would be possible for the Jacksonville Waterways Commission to take the initiative in filing and sponsoring the F.I.N.D. priority projects legislation instead of the Administration.  Council Member Crescimbeni replied that it would be difficult to preclude the Mayor’s Office from the application process.   The Council Member proceeded to report to the Commission on the actions that the City Council took the previous evening on Ordinance 2013-0105 (Authorizing Application to FIND for 2013-2014 Grants for Specified Waterways-Related Projects); he reported that the Council enacted an amended Ordinance that included the Waterways Commission’s priority list of the projects.
Commissioner Ralph Hodges raised a question on the status of oyster bed harvesting.  Dr. Quinton White explained that testing and monitoring water quality were the significant concerns in harvesting.  He indicated that septic tanks were the big culprit in causing water quality problems and preventing harvesting.
In New Business, Council Member Lori Boyer announced that Council Vice President Bill Gulliford would be conducting a meeting to address the revitalization of Mayport.  Ms. Boyer implored Waterways Commissioners to contact the Council Vice President if they had any ideas to share with regard to efforts to revitalize Mayport.

In Public Comments, John Nooney announced his donation of additional funding for the artificial reef trust fund.  He urged the Commission to convene a meeting of the artificial reef subcommittee soon.  Mr. Nooney closed his remarks with comments on the issue of whether or not Catherine Street was a public right of way, a matter that he had raised at the previous Waterways Commission meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:23 A.M.
John J. Jackson, Council Research Division (904) 630-1729

04.05.13

Posted: 3:00 P.M.

�








